
 
Mendel Alumni Association Scholarship Committee Meeting 

December 17, 2024 
MINUTES 

 
 

Chairman Eric Rouse Called the Meeting to Order at 7:06 PM 
Eric Rouse, Craig Larsen, Dennis Heitzman, Mike Dreznes, Kelvin Lovely, Pat Regan, and Tom Gavin were 
present 
John Wilson and Don Triveline notified the Committee that they would not be able to attend the meeting. 

 
Review 2024 Award Process 
The Mendel Alumni Association endowed Legacy Awards in 2024 to nine applicants. The Awards, which 
ranged between $500 and $1,000 totaled $6,000.  All agreed that the process worked well in 2024, and no 
significant modifications are necessary, 
 
Mike Dreznes showed a nice thank you note from FaceBook from John Stoner (’68) whose granddaughter 
was given a Legacy Award in 2024. 

 
Establish 2025 Award Process 
All agreed that the words “Legacy Award” should be used instead of “Scholarship.”   
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Craig Larson agreed to act as the clearing house for the Scholarship submittals again.  Craig Larson will block 
out the names of the individuals and the Mendel Legacy, and will send the applications to the Committee 
Members for judging.  
The Committee agreed that the deadline for receipt of Completed Applications would by March 31, 2025.  
The Awards would be paid directly to the students. 
We will not utilize an independent judge to rate the application submittals.  The Committee will score each 
application.   
Mike Dreznes developed the following Flyers to publicize the 2025 Legacy Program.. 

 

                 
                                                            

                                                       

                                                 
                                       
               

                                                  

                                                      

                                      

                                                     

                                                          

                                



 
 
This letter will be sent to the schools that had Legacy Award winners last year, and a modified version will 
be used for promotional purposes.. 



 
 

Determine Number and Financial  Values for 2025 Legacy Awards 
The number and value of the 2024 Legacy Awards  will be determined based on the amount of donations 
made by Alumni. Pat Regan stated that he anticipates the Alumni having up to $8,700 to for Legacy Awards 
in 2025. 
 

Determine Essay Topic 
After much discussion, the Committee agreed that the topic for the Essay should be ““What have you 
learned over the past four years that will help you to be successful in the future?”   (MAXIMUM 300 
WORDS) 
. 

Concepts to Use to Increase Submittals 



Most of the publicity efforts for the 2025 Legacy Award will be through Direct Mail 
Personal Phone Calls 
Face-To-Face 
Mendel Website 
FaceBook & 
Classmates 
All Committee Members were encouraged to talk to Mendel friends and relatives to be sure they are aware 
of the Legacy Awards. 
 
The goal is to the have the application and flyer posted on the Mendel Website before the end of the year. 
 

Presentation of  Awards  
Someone from the Board will attempt to be at the high school’s Award Night to present the certificates and 
checks o the winning students.  
Craig Larsen created the following certificate: 

 
Next Meeting 
The Next Meeting will be a ZOOM Call on Tuesday, January 7, 2025. 
 

Adjournment 
The meeting was closed at 8:17 PM. 
 


